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    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

at the New Victory Hall on
Thursday 17th January 2019 at 7.30pm
Present: D Church (chair), C How, P Ryall, D Pickering, R Hanger, C Hummel (clerk). 4 people present. 

Meeting Commenced at 7.30pm
1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were given by Cllr Nick Fowle – prior engagement. Accepted
Cllr Barbara McGoun & Cllr Richard Price gave their apologies that they were unable to attend the meeting.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 15th November 2018 were Agreed. Proposed Cllr How, Seconded Cllr Ryall.
4. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting will be adjourned for up to 15 minutes:
4.1 Cllr Richard had sent the following update to council:
Firstly, following public consultation which saw some 1,576 responses, Norfolk County Council’s Children’s Services Committee will discuss the revised proposals for the new Early Childhood and Family Services. There will now be two bases for North Norfolk; one in Fakenham and the other in North Walsham. The emphasis is now clearly on delivering the appropriate service with greater outreach to deliver. In terms of finance Councillors might be interested to know that as a result the spend, expressed in terms of pence in the pound, on building costs, Management, Admin and Supplementary costs will go down from 61p to 38p which will mean that the spend on Front Line Delivery will increase from 39p to 62p! I believe that this is how it should be with the emphasis clearly on delivery.

The other matter may also be covered by Cllr McGoun which is the present Broads Authority Proposals which are essentially to increase their area of responsibility as the planning authority in Parishes where they have some responsibility to become the whole of those Parishes. The other proposals will significantly reduce the number of District Councillors and hence raises a big question on how democratic the possible structure would be. I am pleased to report that both NNDC and Norfolk County have responded objecting to both of these changes. Other Districts have also objected and I regularly discuss and review events around this with my County colleagues. I have also been able to give a full briefing to one of my County colleagues who has just had a private meeting with Julian Glover who is overseeing this review and making recommendations. I can assure you that the logic for objecting was clearly made even to the extent that a suggestion was aired that it might be better for the Broads Authority to hand back planning responsibility to the Districts who have a proven track record of expertise, open democracy and consistency which I have been told by some Parishes is lacking from the Broads Authority.

Cluster 12 Police Magazine Update was discussed. Although low crime with is good the clerk said that contact with PC Tom Gibb on a few matters concerning the council and would report back.
4.2
A parishioner thanked the parish council regarding an issue that had arisen on a piece of land and wished to thank the chair for speaking with all parties concerned and that a marked difference had been noted.
5. MATTERS ARISING – TO RECEIVE UPDATES
5.1 The clerk is still dealing with HMRC regarding a VAT compensation claim. The clerk confirmed to council that the original matter has been resolved and the VAT repayment has now been deposited into the correct account but it has meant a delay in the railings surrounding the park. The clerk also suggested that she look at other grants available to help assist with purchase and installation of the railings. All Agreed.
5.2
The clerk and Cllr Barbara McGoun have spoken to Scott Martin from NNDC regarding the bin enclosure. It was noted that Cllr McGoun had been of help to get a date from Scott regarding installation of the enclosure and he had responded that NNDC had only just received the enclosures and would be installed before the Easter season commenced. The clerk pointed out to the parish council that this news conflicted with previous emails stating it was down to the sign work on the enclosures. The parish council voiced their frustrations that the situation has been going on a long time now and a resolution needed to be forthcoming.
6. CORRESPONDENCE.
6.1 Email: Election 2019 Timetable - Noted
6.2 Email: Community Action Norfolk – A service to reduce Loneliness and Isolation – Noted and will be erected on the Notice Boards around the village.
6.3 Email: Cllr Sarah Butikofer, Leader of North Norfolk District Council – Hear priorities from parish councils of changes or improvements to your area or North Norfolk – Noted and parish councillors were asked to let the clerk know if there was anything that they wish to raise.
7. STAITHE

7.1 See item 5.2
7.2 Clerk advised the parish council that work to fit a D/C Device on water supply was due to be carried out shortly. It had been noted that there are security bolts on the metal casings that would need to be undone. The security bit to do this is unknown. Cllr Hanger said that he would visit the staithe and take some photos so that a security key could be purchased so the plumbers could continue the work.
7.3 It was noted that The Broads Authority have completed the electric cabling installation that day.

8. WORLD WAR COMMEMORATION POPPIES
Various locations for planting poppy seeds donated by North Norfolk District Council to commemorate the Centenary of World War 1 Armistice were discussed. Suggestions were Commonwealth war graves in the churchyard at St Peters, The village sign and the chapel.
Councillors would explore these locations and would speak to the relevant parties and come to a decision at the next meeting.

9. PLAYINGFIELD

9.1 The council looked at various options supplied by NGF for a ramp to be installed for the zip wire. It was agreed that a rope under the seat would likely be the best action to take. It was decided to hold off from looking more at ramps until the rope has been fitted and see it this makes a difference.
9.2 Play equipment annual inspection and findings had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Pickering suggested that as some of the items highlighted on the inspection were from with reference to play equipment from NGF play that it was sent to them to inspect and comment. It was agreed that the clerk ask NGF to look at the equipment that is not NGF installed for remedy as necessary. Cllr Pickering also advised that the Nordic Walkers would like to purchase a bench or table for the village as a result of their Christmas card fundraising. Many thanks were given for the very generous offer and asked the clerk to look at various options to present to council at the next meeting.
10. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

10.1
Main Account – As at 31st December 2018 

£15,305.68
 

Water Honesty Box







             £345.00

Glass recycling Scheme


                                                                                           £1046.00
Saving Account – As at 31st December 2018 
£4,540.10


Interest



              
                                                                                                      .38
10.2
Payments authorised for January 2019:

C Hummel wages – chq 000095       






               £440.98

HMRC, Tax & NI, December – chq 000096






 £23.60

HMRC, Tax & NI January – chq 000097                                                                                                            £23.80


Anglian Water – December & January SO






  £36.00

Indigo Waste Services Ltd
 - chq 000098                                                                                                         £39.12

The Play Inspection Company – chq 000099





                £102.00

New Victory Hall, Room Hire – chq 000100






  £54.00

10.3 
Bank statements had been circulated and confirmed
10.4
The Internal Auditor for 2018/19 was confirmed at Catherine Moore
10.5
Donation requests were considered and the following decisions were reached.

Neatishead & Barton Preschool – Fundraising for a banner – Awarded £60.00


New Victory Hall – Caretaker support – Awarded - £340.00


Neatishead Bowls Club – Help with running costs - Awarded £100.00


St Peters PCC – Churchyard Maintenance 2019/20 – Awarded £500.00 (will be paid in April 2019)

        11.
PLANNING.
11.1
To consider applications received from NNDC: None
Notification’s received from NNDC: None
11.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority: 
BA/2019/0003/TCAA: Lynwood, Irstead Road, Neatishead, NR12 8BJ - T1: Spruce - remove as per BA/2018/0137/FUL. To be replaced with 1 Oak (Quercus Robur) and 2 Field Maple (Acer) elsewhere in garden. – No Objection
Notification’s received from Broads Authority:

BA/2018/0419/NONMAT: Small adjustment to extension roof to simplify structural alterations. Small adjustment of roof lights & side elevation windows position, non-material amendment to permission BA/2017/0161/HOUSEH. The Moorings, Irstead Road, Neatishead.- Permitted
12. RISK ASSESSMENTS
Issue Risk Assessments were issued to councillors to carry out and would be followed up next Month. 
        13.
 MEETING DATES

Confirm the dates of 2019 meetings as follows:
Thursday 21st February 2019

Thursday 21st March 2019

Thursday 18th April 2019

Thursday 9th May 2019 (Annual Parish Council Meeting) TBC
Thursday 16th May 2019 (Annual Parish Meeting) TBC

Thursday 20th June 2019

Thursday 18th July 2019
Thursday 19th September 2019

Thursday 18th October 2019

Thusrday 21st November 2019

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO BE RAISED AT A FUTURE MEETING.
Footpaths

Meeting closed at 8.39pm 

The Next Parish Council Meeting 
Will be held in the New Victory Hall, Neatishead on
Thursday February 21st 2019 at 7.30pm
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Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH

Telephone :  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@btinternet.com

